CYNGOR CYMUNED TIERS CROSS COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 13th DECEMBER 2018.

Present. Councillors C. George, M. Rawlinson, A. Thorne, B. Bullimore, E. Jones. County Councillor K. Rowlands, C. Griffith (Clerk)

Members of the public. S. Hassan, D. Couldrey, Mr. Stocker.

112. APOLOGIES. Cllr P. Newman.

113. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS. Cllr C. George declared an interest as an employee of Pembrokeshire County Council.

114. QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC.

Mr Hassan said that the speed bumps in Thornton had slowed down the speed of the vehicles using the road, but that some of the bumps especially at the bottom of the village were not so high as the ones at the top of the village, also the quality was not very good. The tarmac on some of the bumps was coming away. Cllr Rowlands said that he would speak to Darren Thomas regarding this. Mr Stocker, Tiers Cross Garage, said he had been invited to the meeting by Cllr Rowlands. Cllr Rowlands said that he had recived several complaints from residents regarding parking in the area of the garage. He had spoken to some residents who said that they were happy with the situation. The main complainant had not attended the meeting.

Mr Stocker said that he tried not to park vehicles outside peoples houses and usually used the back lane. He said that the cars parked on the Old Bulford Road were nothing to do with his business. It was reported that the road markings near the quarry were very faded. Cllr Rowlands said that he would raise the matter with Darren Thomas.

115. MINUTES FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING.

The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 1st November 2018 were passed as a true record. Proposed by Cllr Thorne and seconded by Cllr Jones.

116. MATTERS ARISING.

There were no matters arising.

117. PLANNING MATTERS.

No new applications had been received.

118. CORRESPONDENCE.

1.	Clerks & Councils Direct.	Newsletter.	Noted.
2.	Welsh Government.	Increase in Sec 137 allowance.	Noted
3.	One Voice Wales.	Newsletter.	Noted
4.	Paul Davies AM.	Newsletter	Noted
5.	Fire Service.	Draft Corporate Plan.	Noted
6.	One Voice Wales.	Courses for 2018.	Noted
7.	PCC.	Changes for Christmas refuse collections	Noted
8.	Welsh Government.	Survey. Increasing the use of the Welsh Language by Councils	

118. CORRESPONDENCE/Continued.

9. Pembs County Council. Consultation on LDP. Replies by 04/02/2019. Cllr Rowlands produced plans showing the proposed changes to Tiers Cross and Thornton. Cllr Thorne gave an explanation of the different colour schemes used on the plans. It was stated that PCC would be holding public meetings to disuss the plans. It was decided that the councils response would be discussed at the January meeting, allowing councillors time to consider the plans.

119. COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT.

Cllr Rowlands said that most of his report had already been covered in previous discussions, these were parking problems in the village and the LDP.

120. FINANCIAL MATTERS.

(a) Precept for 2019-2020.

The Clerk had prepared notes which he circulated. Following a discussion it was proposed by Cllr George that the precept remain the same as this year. This was seconded by Cllr Thorne.

The precept amount being Five Thousand Two Hundred Pounds.

(b) Accounts for payment.

Clerks Wages. December 2018.

HMRC/Paye December 2018.

It was proposed by Cllr Thorne and seconded by Cllr Bullimore that the accounts be paid.

121. MEMBERS REQUESTS.

Cllr Jones reported that water was running down from the quarry entrance onto the road. The Clerk would contact the quarry.

Cllr George gave an explanation as to why the council had been unable to lay a wreath on Rememberence Day.

Cllr George said that she had spoken to Cariad who had supplied the defrillator, and could supply an exterior cabinet for the sum of four hundred pounds. She said she thought that this was the way forward to enable the defrillator to be available for use.

It was proposed by Cllr Thorne and seconded by Cllr Bullimore that an exterior cabinet be purchased.

Cllr George said that she was preparing a grant application to be submitted to PCC,s Enhancing Pembrokeshire project. If this was successful the money would be put towards the Memorial Garden. Cllr Rowlands said that at the January meeting a date should be arranged to hols a village forum meeting.

122. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 3rd January 2019.